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In case of a pastoral  

emergency after office 

hours, please call  

314-961-2393 x 218 

Martie Metzler’s  

extension  
Martie will get a notice on 

her cell phone.   
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ANNOUNCEMENT FROM WARDENS & VESTRY 

 

        July 1, 2016 

Dear Members and Friends of Emmanuel: 

On behalf of the Vestry, we are happy to announce that the Rev. 

Doris C. Westfall has been called to be Interim Rector of Emmanuel     

Episcopal Church beginning September 1, 2016.  Doris’ first career was as a  

social worker at St. Louis Society for the Blind and Visually Impaired 

where she rose to become Director of Programs and Services. She also 

served as adjunct assistant professor of field instruction at St. Louis Univer-

sity School of Social Service. She earned her BA in 1981 from Valparaiso 

University and her Master of Social Work degree from St. Louis University 

in 1993. Once Doris discerned her call to the ministry, she earned her Mas-

ter of Divinity degree in 2005 from the University of the South, where she 

now serves as a trustee. 

Doris is an experienced, confident, nurturing priest. She is outgoing 

and friendly. She is very spiritually grounded and loves to help others grow 

and develop as Christ’s people. She looks forward to sharing in our commu-

nal life.    

She has served many Episcopal parishes as Interim Rector or long-

term supply priest, including Grace Church, Clarksville, MO; St. John’s, 

Eolia, MO; St. Matthew’s Church, Mexico, MO; Holy Trinity Church, Sul-

phur, LA; and St. Luke’s, Manchester, MO, where she is currently serving.  

Additionally, Doris was Pastoral Assistant for Trinity St. Charles, MO; In-

terim Priest for Episcopal Campus Ministry at Washington University; and 

Rector at St. Matthew’s, Warson Woods.  At St. Matthew’s, she led the dis-

cernment process that resulted in the parish’s merger with Grace Episcopal 

Church in Kirkwood. 

Doris will conclude her ministry at St. Luke’s on July 31, take the 

month of August off to refresh and attend to some family matters, and then 

she will join us at Emmanuel on September 1. In the meantime, we have 

provided for preaching and pastoral care through our existing clergy during 

July and August. Our regular Sunday worship schedule will continue:  8:00, 

10:00, and 5:30, and you will continue to see familiar clergy faces. 

 

     

       

 

Continued on page 2 
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FOOD CENTER NEWS 
 

For the month of July the Food Center is asking for contributions of Dry Pasta & Rice to maintain our 

shelf stock. Please consider a donation to assist those of our community in need.  
 

Just drop them in the food basket as you enter the front doors in the narthex Sunday morning or place 

them in the food basket outside the Food Center on the pew under the parish bulletin board. 
 

Many thanks to the following individuals for their generous gifts to the Food Center in May. 
 

Dorothea Bean   Britt & Tina Kennedy 

Angela Breeher   Fran Koch 

Betty Cochran    Debby Long             

Peg Cooper    Kathy Lynch    

Mary DeBenedetti   Nancy Moore                     

Sue Hooker    Peggy Schroeder              

                 

            

Thanks also to the many anonymous donors! 

Your Vestry is delighted that we have been able to call Doris to Emmanuel. We are very grateful 

to the Right Rev. George Wayne Smith, Bishop of Missouri, and the Rev. Canon Joe Chambers, Canon 

to the Ordinary, for their great help to us through the interim search process. Throughout this interim 

period, all three will be very important to us as a Vestry and as a parish as we begin the process to dis-

cern what is needed in the next Rector for Emmanuel Episcopal Church.  Together, we will find ways to 

capture the parish’s thoughts and feelings. A Rector search committee will be appointed by the Vestry at 

the appropriate time. 

In the meantime, please give thanks for the incoming leadership of the Rev. Doris C. Westfall 

and pray for the patience to be still, to wait, and to listen to the Holy Spirit. 

 

In Christ’s love and with thanksgiving, 

 

 

 Ida Early   Donna Erickson 

 Senior Warden  Junior Warden 

Continued From Page One 
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Thank You to All Who Helped Make our Rector’s Farwell Fabulous! 

 Deep and heartfelt thanks to everyone who played a role, large or small, in making June 26th a 

memorable one for the Appleyard family. From Flat “Danley” and the best cake and cookies ever, to the 

Retirement Choir and the special hymns, the toasts, gifts, children’s songs, greetings—well, we kicked it 

Emmanuel style. 

 Pam and Dale Penrose, Mary Jane and Rick Kuhn, Rudy Walz, Maureen and Mike Walsh, Kathy 

and Don Lorino, Peg Cooper, Tammy Free, Susie Feldmann, Anne Munroe, Suzie Florent, Katherine 

Zeigler, Peg Schroeder, Hilary Perkins, Anne Marie Ruhlin, Janet Dobbs, the "Retirement Choir," Marie 

Holt, Al Ludwig, Scot Copeland, Matt Schunke, Kevin Williams, Tricia Copeland, Donna Erickson, Ida 

Early, Shari Kelts, Jessica Schunke (quilt), girls watching the kids in the nursery, Meg Florent, Amanda 

Maloney, Becky Crown, Donna Erickson, Susan and Norm Moenkhaus, Jessica Schunke, David Shipp, 

Chuck Peery,  Kevin Williams AND Mimi Shipp. 

 Peace,  

 Ida and Donna 
 

 

 

A Thank You from the Appleyards 
 

What a wonderful day June 26th was! Our worship was meaningful, our music beautiful and the parties – Oh, 

the parties!! Not only was it a glorious day that touched and humbled me, but as you can see from the “thank 

you” from the Wardens, there were so many people who contributed their time and talents to make it all so 

great! I thank all of them and all who attended the various parts of the day. 

 

It has been a joy, a privilege and an honor to serve as Rector of Emmanuel  Church, and my family and I deeply 

appreciate the gifts, emails and cards we have received from you over the past month. 

 

Although, Elizabeth, Julian and Isabelle and I are saddened, excited and a bit anxious about this 

departure and move, we are deeply grateful for the care and concern you have shown us through the time we 

have been with you. You have helped me grow and learn how to be a better priest and human being. You have 

accepted my gifts and short comings. You have accepted me as I am - not according to preconceived “roles.” 

Please continue to do the same with your Interim and next Rectors. 

 

Again, thank you for all you have given us and may your 150 years be as blessed by God as these last ones have 

been. 

 

Peace, 

Daniel 

 Bye, Dan. 

 Bye, Elizabeth. 

 Bye, Julian. 

 Bye, Isabelle. 

I’ll miss you.   

Love, Woody  

(Friday Office Dog) 
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What Happens During a Rector Search? 
 

The Rev. Canon Joe Chambers will speak at Summer Breakfast on Sunday, July 10. 

His topic will be the search process. Come learn how Episcopalians typically organize 

to search for a Rector. Bring your questions. Grab breakfast, hosted that morning by 

the choirs. Joe will make remarks and take your questions at 9:00 a.m. This special 

program is brought to you by your Vestry. 

Nursery care this day will be available beginning at 8:45 a.m.  

 

 

Trinity Food Ministry Receives Grant From United Thank Offering  
 

 

 The United Thank Offering of the Episcopal Church awarded 32 grants for a total of 
$1,161,314.62 for the mission and ministry of The Episcopal Church and the Anglican Commun-
ion. The announcement was made by Executive Council, meeting June 8-June 10 in Chaska, MN. 
 
 A ministry to promote thankfulness and mission in the whole Church, UTO grants are 
awarded for projects that address human needs and help alleviate poverty, both domestically and 
internationally in the Episcopal Church. 
 
 The 2016 grants were awarded to projects in 32 dioceses, six companion dioceses, one 
grant to the Office of the Presiding Bishop - Episcopal Migration Ministries, and one Presiding 
Bishop Grant.   
 
In the Diocese of Missouri, Trinity Food Ministry at Trinity Church Central West End in St. Louis 
received a grant of $3,112.00 for Feeding Our Community.  
 
When you see announcements about UTO ingathering, know that all contributions are important 
and all contributions assist churches with their existing or new outreach ministries . 

SECOND ANNUAL MOE/WOE EMMANUEL  
SUMMER PICNICSUMMER PICNICSUMMER PICNIC   

SUNDAY, JULY 17 
BLACKBURN PARK 

AFTER THE 10:00 SERVICE IS OVER OR 11:30 TO 2:00 
 
Hamburgers, hot dogs, chips, water, lemonade will be provided your friendly WOE/MOE 
volunteers! Come to eat, play inter-generational kickball or just relax with your Emmanuel 
friends.  
 
You bring a salad, side or dessert to share!  Watch for an electronic sign up later his week.  
OR you can call the office to sign up! 
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Emmanuel’s 150th Update 
The 150th leadership team has pulled together sub-committee chairs and as vacation schedules allow will 

begin meeting to map out plans.  The sub-committees currently in place are: 

Honoring our Foundation –chair Mimi Shipp 

Cookbook—Mart Mitchell and Linda James 

Updating our history (1866-2016)—Margaret Rowe and Laura McCord 

Mementos—Martha LaFata 
 

Celebrations Today —chair Margaret DeYoung 

Pam Belloli 

Lissa Johnson 

Mary Ann Lemonds 

Phyllis Newcomb 

Beth Ann Reichman 
 

Giving to the Future and the Community 

Mark DeYoung 

Clark Hotaling  
 

Several of you have offered your assistance.  Fear not!  We are keeping a list and providing names to 

those heading up the sub-committees.  Things are starting slowly, as we are spending time gathering in-

formation for budgets, time-frames and more so you may not hear from anyone until the fall! 

 

Those of you who are here on Sundays know that during the summer we will be adding some history high-

lights.  Below is what will be in the July 10 Sunday Announcements.  

 
The earliest memorial window in the church is in memory of Maurice Dwight Blaine.  Maurice was born October 

23, 1850 and died August 27, 1866.  This window is now in the chapel and is a three-fold design: crown, cross with 

thorns, and IHS. It was placed in the church in 1867.  Maurice was a friend of the Lockwood boys and often visited 

them at their summer home down the road from Emmanuel.  The boys would hunt on the property and they liked to 

visit the construction of the new church.  On August 27, 1866, Maurice tripped on the Lockwood’s front step and 

his shotgun went off killing him. His parents, knowing of his interest in the church being erected by the Lockwood 

family, gave the window in his memory.  

The original Lockwood Home currently serves as the 

Administration offices for Nerinx Hall High School. It is 

hidden behind the newer brick buildings that face 

Lockwood. It’s worth a walk up the drive some day to see it! 

This window also has a lovely grapevine border.  A replica 

of that border could make a very pretty sun catcher. 
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Sisters Care Meetings in July and August 

To provide more frequent and informal gatherings we will have the opportunity to meet for coffee with 

conversation and to share our favorite coffee houses on the third Saturday of each month.  Here are the dates for July 

and August: 

July 16: 10:00 a.m., coffee at Mokabe's, Arsenal and S. Grand, hostess:  Martie Metzler 

August 20: 10:00 a.m., coffee at TBD, hostess: Tia Atkins  

ALSO, our August event: 
August 27-28: Festival of Nations at Tower Grove Park.  We will have a picnic area where you can gather for 

informal enjoyment.  Specific date and time will be announced in a couple weeks.   

The next workshop will be in October.   

Anna Martin Update 
Many of you have heard through friends, Facebook and other social media outlets about parishioner, 

Anna Martin.  Anna grew up at Emmanuel, is a Webster High School and Mizzou grad.  She is a law 

student at University of Missouri, Columbia.  On June 8, 2016 she was in a car accident on her way to 

work.  Her injuries were severe and have left her with a long recovery rode ahead. She is currently at 

St. Louis Rehab Institute and is progressing every day! Anna is the daughter of Dore Peak Gruener 

and Skip & Renee Martin. Several friends of Dore’s and Skip’s have put together a fund raiser event 

(open to the public) to help defray expenses she will be facing as she recovers.  Please stop by! 
 

COME FOR FUN, DRINKS, GOOD MUSIC, 

GOOD COMPANY!!!!!! 

 FEATURING THE 

ROSEWOOD BAND and Friends 
  

  WHEN:          THURSDAY, JULY 28TH 7:00 – 11:00 PM 

  WHERE:     LLYWELYN’S PUB 

       17 WEST MOODY AVENUE 

       WEBSTER GROVES, MO  63119 

       Donations Accepted 

Anna Martin Recovery Fund 

https://www.gofundme.com/2ctk6kt8 

CALLING ALL CUB SCOUTS!  

Several families of Cub Scouts called upon The Rev. Melanie Slane to work with their scouts 

on their God and Me badge.  Melanie will be their adult mentor and will hold classes for 

parents and scouts 3 times this summer.   

The God and Me badge is open to any boy or girl scouts in grades 1, 2 or 3.  The classes will 

be limited to 8 total kids. If you’d like your scout to participate, please  contact the office by 

July 13, very soon! 

Scouts will need the God and Me workbook available from P.R.A.Y. at 314- 845-3318 or praypub.org  
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The Who, What, When, How….. of Emmanuel’s Prayer Shawl Ministry! 
 

 Hard as it is to believe, it's been over ten years since a group of knitters at Emmanuel started making 

prayer shawls to be distributed to those going through a hard time due to illness, loss, or other crises. The shawls 

are knitted (or occasionally crocheted) with love by the group members, blessed by one of our priests, and given to 

those who need them. The shawls wrap the individuals in God's love and the caring of Emmanuel. Over 200 shawls 

have been given out to date. 
 

 A couple of years after starting to make prayer shawls, the group decided to make blankets for those who 

are baptized.  Now every person baptized in the parish receives a colorful blanket, handmade and blessed. Over 

120 of these baptismal gifts have been distributed. 
 

 The group has also sent hand knitted and crocheted items to the Rosebud Reservation; the military; Nurses 

for Newborns; Save the Newborns; Garden of Innocents; St. Andrews; Lydia's House; the homeless; and the Board 

of Religious Organizations. 
 

 If you would like to be a part of this ministry, you are welcome to join us in the Parish Hall on the 1st, 3rd, 

and 5th Thursday of each month from 7:00 to 8:00 PM for knitting, crocheting and fellowship.  And if you don't 

know how to knit or crochet but would like to learn, we can help you with that too!  
 

If you have any questions, feel free to contact Peg Cooper at  314-821-1012  or  

coopermh@slu.edu. 

 

Parishioner Anna Martin, daughter of Skip Martin and Dore Gruener suffered 

severe internal injuries from a car  accident in Columbia in June. The photo of 

Anna Martin with her shawl from Emmanuel’s Prayer Shawl Ministry  & her 

beloved elephant was posted on Facebook.  Anna is now recovering in St. Louis.  

Welcome Wafaa Abuelula from Syria  

To 

Webster Groves and Webster University 
 

This fall, the Women of Emmanuel will join churches throughout the country 

in welcoming people fleeing from violence in Syria and hardships of refugee 

camps.  We are blessed to be invited to join a coalition of Webster churches to 

support Wafaa Abuelula  a young Syrian Palestinian woman (photo to the left 

with her self portrait) living in a refugee camp in Turkey. She has been 

sponsored by a group of women in New York to attend Webster University, 

and they have reached out to churches here to help.  

 

Visit our website for details. http://www.emmanuelepiscopal.org/syrian-student-project.html 
 

Q: What will we be doing with Wafaa after she arrives?  

A: Depending on her time and energy, we might offer rides to shopping or medical appointments, tours of St. Louis, and 

provide transportation for her to visit her sister at Westminster College in Fulton. She will be invited to EEC and 

WOE functions, but with 3 churches involved and a busy college schedule, we will not make demands upon her time.  
 

Q: Where will the money come from?  

A: The Belles of Christmas is our fundraiser. We are looking at ways to make it even better and more productive than 

before including adding a small but quality silent auction. Come and bring friends! 
 

Q: How can I get involved?  

A: Talk to Martie Metzler, or Co-chairs of WOE, Kristyn Brenner and Laurie Parker. Stay tuned for more! 
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UPCOMING BAPTISMAL DATES  
 

Below are the scheduled dates for Baptism.  If you 
are a new parent or new to Emmanuel and wish to 
have your child baptized, at least one parent must 
attend a preparation session  with clergy before a 
child may be baptized at Emmanuel. Please call the 
church office at 314-961-2393 to schedule a meeting 
with one of the clergy.  
 
If you are pregnant or still deciding about baptizing 
your child here, please come. This is a wonderful 
opportunity to learn more about baptism.  
 

 
Baptism Dates     
July 10 at 10:00 a.m.          
August 14 at 10:00 a .m.                    
September 4 at 10:00 a.m.            
           
 

CLERGY & STAFF 
 

Martie Metzler, Assistant Priest (ext 218) 
Melanie Slane, Assistant Priest (ext. 211) 

Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Paul A. Metzler, Priest Associate 

Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 
Trent Patterson, Choir Director  

Chuck Peery, Organist  
Lauren Honz, Children’s Choir Director 

Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 
Susan Moenkhaus, Parish Assistant  for Finance and 

Administration (ext 249 or 210) 
Mimi Shipp, Parish Assistant for Ministry Support  (ext 209) 

Deborah Primm, Part-time Sexton 
Rachael Ludwig Preschool Director (ext 123) 

 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
 

Ida Early, Senior Warden 
Donna Erickson, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Phil Smerek, Secretary 

Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 
Marilyn Keller, Jeannie Keyes & JoAnne Warren,  

Altar Guild 
Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 

Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Megan Wren & Martha LaFata,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar & Paul LaFata, Facilities Management 

Melanie Slane, FaithQuest 
Al Ludwig, Scot Copeland, Matt Schunke, Rob Skinner,  

Men of Emmanuel 
Kristyn Brennan, Laurie Parker, Women of Emmanuel 

Donna Erickson, Missions 
Anne Benson & Hilary Perkins,  Parish Family Life 

Jerry Cooper, Worship 
 

Staff Email Addresses 
 

mmetzler@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mslane@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mshipp@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
atreas@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
lauranhonz@gmail.com 

 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
 

In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 

hours, please call 314-961-2393 x218  

If not answer, leave a message.  A member of the 

clergy will return your call ASAP! 

 
 
July 10 Eighth Sunday After Pentecost 
Acolytes: Hannah Myers, Clio Langdon, Elijah 
Myers, Lauren MacBryde 
 
July 17 Ninth Sunday After Pentecost 
Acolytes: Josh Copeland, Maia Langdon, Thomas 
Hotaling 
 
July 24 Tenth Sunday After Pentecost 
Acolytes: Alison Dunn, Kendra Howard, Lauren 
MacBryde, Cole Witte 
 
July 31 Eleventh Sunday After Pentecost 
Acolytes: Sarah Kaul, Lily Partridge, Gracie Kaul, 
Jameson Howard 
 
 
If you have a rising 6th grader who is  
interested in being an acolyte,  
please call the office! 
There will be new acolyte training  
in August, a letter will come out in  
late July. 
 

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE 
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July 7 
Jennifer Thornton 
 

July 8 
Grace Marcus 
Claude Thomas Schaefer 
 

July 9 
Jerre Birdsong 
Dan Csolak 
Lee Keefer 
Abigail Padrucco 
Lily Partridge 
Peter Van Arsdale 
 

July 10 
Gail Bailey 
 

July 11 
James Allen 
Luca Crang 
Alison Dunn 
Kate Edgar 
Mary Fisher 
 

July 12 
Gracie Kaul 
Courtney Schaefer 
 

July 13 
Mark Gilje 
Bill Wallis 
 

July 14 
Calli Freeman 
Melissa Georgeff 
Tony Lorino 
 
July 15 
David Benson 
Meghan Birdsong 
Nancy Converse 
Charley Crews 
Jim McGivney 
 
July 18 
Bob Richards 
Sloane Wegge 
 
July 19 
Don Spalt 
Barb Witte 
 
July 20 
Joan Amerman 
Dan Appleyard 
Steven Crang 
Suzie Florent 
Andy Rikand 

July 21 
Jordan Grey 
 
July 22  
Nicole Clark 
Oliver Clark 
Anne Kovac 
Caroline Miller 
 
July 23 
Laura Benson 
Andrew Bleyer 
Stephanie Curry 
Tammy Schmitz 
Allison Williams 
 
July 24 
George Csolak 
Bob Funk 
Caroline Ragan 
David Shipp 
Nancy Williams 
 
July 25 
Roberta Gehbauer 
Rick Warriner 
 
July 26 
Bob Garrecht 
Spencer Newcomb 
Ava Weiland 
 
July 27 
Diana Knapp 
 
July 28 
Roberta Fielder 
Elodie Fischer 
Megan Florent 
 
July 29 
Pat Sanders 
 
July 30 
George Kaiser 
Martha Kaufmann 
Sarah Herstand Myers 
Maggie Velicer 
 
July 31 
Anne Benson 
Gavin Bleyer 
Sam Burns 
Emery Gregston 
 

 

BIRTHDAYS 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 

July 1 
Martie & Paul Metzler 
 

July 2     
Heidi & Christopher Richter 
     
July 3     
Ian & JoAn MacBryde 
   
July 6 
Lisanne & Dexter Schraer 
 

July 7 
Nancy & Jeffrey Birkenmeier 
Michelle & Brad Edmondson 
 

July 9 
Laura & Luc Benson 
 

July 11 
Tara & Matthew Crews 
 

July 16 
Chris & Tim Knox 
 

July 20 
Lorraine & Harris Gerhard 
 

July 25 
Susan & Bob Shillito 
 

July 27 
Kristyn & Bron Brennan 
Christie & John Hogg 
 

July 28 
Mary Jane & Warren Crews 
 
 
    

      Did you know the Diocese of Missouri has a 

weekly email called iSeek? 

iSeek has news from around the Diocese and is a great 

way to keep up with the Episcopal Church. 

 

You can sign up on the Diocesan Website:   

http://www.diocesemo.org/subscribe 

to receive this Diocesan communication via email or 

you can receive a printed copy, just sign up! 
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THE PRAYERS OF THE PARISH ARE 
REQUESTED FOR: 
 
PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those you 
have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 
ARMED FORCES 
Parishioners:  Aaron Faust, Adam Erickson 
 

Brian Maginn, Christi & Denny Maginn's son 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Ron Asher, Sara Loyet's nephew  
 
 
 

IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS or TESTS/TREATMENT 
Parishioners:   Anna Martin, Andrew Davis 
 
Lynn Milander, Rene Howard’s mother 
Pam Muhlenkamp, Allison Williams’ mother 
Alice, friend of Betsy Mackey 
Wayne Moody, former parishioner 
Ed Porter, Lissa Johnson’s uncle 
Don Weiland, BrianWeiland’s father 
Wayne Wagnon, Bill Wagnon’s father 
Patty Tiernan, friend of Audrey Claxton 
Joy Ferguson, Doris Ferguson’s daughter-in-law 
Aaron Crowell, friend of Angie MacBryde 
Jodie Johnson, Lissa Johnson's mother 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Sue Snyder, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Charlie Schaefer, Tom’s father 
Doug Warner, Bob Ziegler’s friend 
Sue Hannah, Maureen Walsh’s friend 
 
 

LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Warren Druschky, Caroline Birdsall, Jack 
Shelby, Edythe Pangle,  Joan Amerman, and Roberta 
Gehbauer 
 
Jodi Adamson, Christi Maginn’s sister 
Gene Dames, Friend of Jennie Werremeyer 
Ben Schneider, MacBryde's grandson 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Tom & Carolyn Yager, Jim & Mary Ann Groetsch’s friends 
George Benson, Hilary Perkins’ step-father 
 

 
RECUPERATING 
Parishioners:  Cynthia Rapp, Gail Bailey, Bill Wright, 
Caroline Birdsall, and George Kaiser,  
 
Dave Torgeson, Nancy McClary’s friend 
 
 
THANKSGIVINGS 
Teresa McGraw, Janet Dobbs’ sister 
Larry Pickeral, former Parishioner 
 
 
 
 

SERIOUS ILLNESS 
Parishioners:  Carol Kimball 
 

Dick Moxley, MJ Kuhn’s cousin 
Charlottes Roberts, Tina Kennedy’s mother 
Keith, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Hilah Lohr, Jerry Cooper’s cousin 
Richard Schuckenbrock, Dexter Schraer’s cousin 
Cole Hancock, infant son of Melanie Slane’s friend 
David Ripes, friend of Pam Belloli 
Eleanore Orman, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Shirley Hillebrand, friend of Maryellen Bell 
Ann Paullin, Betty Cochran’s sister 
Roberta Mackenzie, friend of Jennie Werremeyer 
Jim Wallace, Barb Russell’s brother-in-law 
Val Lewis, friend of Tricia Copeland 
Tina Smith Reckamp, friend of Tricia Copeland 
Renae Baker, Sandy & Phil’s daughter-in-law 
Cathy, friend of Delena Moredock 
Cathy Ammons, Allison Williams' friend 
Dickie Priest, Betsy Mackey's friend 
Carole Smith, friend of Nancy McClary 
Heather McFadden, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Marty Schmitt, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Barbara Hulett, Maryellen Bell's friend 
Tammy Stutz & family, Tracy Crews’ friend 
Jim Spangler, John Mitchell's brother-in-law  
Patricia McGregor, Stella Spalt’s cousin 
Sue Fritchley, Tom & Sandi Fischer’s friend 
Kate Bell, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Keira Stout, child of Grace Clark’s co-worker 
Robert, Jane Emerson’s friend 
Glenda Morris, mom of Charlie Walch’s employee 
Alexandra Pawlik, Janet Dobbs’ friend 
 
 

SPECIAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Nan Rimbach, Dee Margos, Paul Hooker, 
Bob Long 
 

Amy Tyler, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Elizabeth Maurer, former Parishioner 
Becky Miller, Mary Jane Kuhn’s Goddaughter 
Jim and Sarah Miller, Maryjane Hotaling’s parents 
Marguerite Arreano, Michael Martines’ aunt 
Ann Williams, Kevin Williams’ mother 
Parker Jane Allen, Mary Jane & Rick Kuhn’s granddaughter 
Nete Bublis, Maryellen Bell’s sister-in-law 
Keith Stumpf, JoAnne Warren’s friend 
Laura Worth, Shari Kelts’ friend 
Keturah Grunblatt, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Julie Drefke, Friend of Diana Knapp 
Becky Petty, friend of Melanie Slane 
Ieshia Charging Hawk, friend of adult mission trip group  
Sue Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Charlotte Roberts, Tina Kennedy’s mother 
Maggie & Jemma Moccasin, friends of Adult Mission Trip 
Greg Goodman, Barb Russell’s friend 
Katya Soll, Shari Kelts’ daughter 
Barbara Schlectic, Lynn Stephenson’s mother 
Murphy Family, friends of Kuhns 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

 
SUNDAYS 

Holy Baptism  
July 10 at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Summer Breakfasts  
8:30-9:45 a.m. 
A small breakfast July 17! 
 

ALL PARISH PICNICALL PARISH PICNICALL PARISH PICNIC   

July 17 11:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
Blackburn Park Main Pavilion 
 
Missions Committee 
July 17 at 11:30 a.m. 
 
 

MONDAYS 
A Cappella Connection 
July 18-22 8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 
 
Vestry 
No meeting in July 
 

TUESDAYS 
EPS Summer Camp begins 
June 7 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
 
Newsletter Deadline 
July 28 
 

Contemplative Prayer 
July 12, 26  at 5:30 p.m. (Chapel) 
 
WoeBeGone Lunch 
July 26 at 11:30 p.m.  
At PJ’s in Kirkwood! 
 
Emmanuel at Laclede 
July 20 at 2:00 p.m. 
 
 

WEDNESDAYS 
Holy Eucharist at Noon 
Every Wednesday in Chapel 
 

Bible Study 
Every Wednesday at 10:30 a.m. 
Room 214 

 
WEDNESDAYS cont’d 
FaithQuest Board Meeting 
July 27 at 6:00 p.m. 
 

THURSDAYS 
Men’s Bible Study at Stratton’s 
Thursdays at 7:00 a.m. 
 
Noon Thirty Brown Bag 
July 14 at 12:30 p.m. 
 
Executive Committee 
No meeting in July 
 
Finance Committee 
No meeting in July 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 
July 7 & 21 at 7:00  p.m. 
 
MOE Brown Bag 
July 28 at 4:15 p.m. 
 
EPS Summer Camp Last Day 
July 28 
 
 

FRIDAYS 
SOULectionary 
July 22 1:30-3:30 p.m. Tree 
House 

 
SATURDAYS 

Facilities Mgmt. Meeting 
July 23 at 8:30 a.m. 
 
Peace Meal at St. John’s 
Metro III volunteering 

August 6 2:00-6:00 p.m. 

 

July Ingathering 
 

Our sympathies to John & Char-

lotte Martin on the June 3, 2016, 

death of their nephew, Steilyn 

Gray Martin.    

 

Congratulations to Julia Clark on 

her recent engagement to John 

Voran. Julia is the daughter of Dick 

and Chris Clark. 

 

Parishioner Maggie Kramper, 

MSN, RN, FNP has left a long ca-

reer at Wash U. as an allergy spe-

cialist in the Otolaryngology Ear, 

Nose and Throat Allergy clinic. 

She has moved to South Padre Is-

land, Texas where she will continue 

clinic work there.  AND she is en-

gaged to be married in October.  

Congrats, Maggie! 

We will collect  

 

 

for Webster Rock Hill Ministries 

 

ABOUT THE PARISH FAMILY 

JULY INGATHERING 

½” or 1” three ring binders 

Clorox wipes 

Pack of blue or black pens 

24 count crayons 

Kleenex 

Plastic zip-lock bags, gal. 
Plastic zip lock bags, quart 

Glue sticks 

Scissors 

Post-it notes 

Yellow highlighter 

Two pocket folders 

Loose-leaf paper, wide 

Backpack 
Classic colored markers 

Composition notebook 
Scotch tape 

FLASH drive 



Emmanuel Episcopal Church 

9 South Bompart Avenue 

Webster Groves, MO 63119 

 

Address Service Requested 

______________________ 

Nonprofit Organization 

U.S. Postage 

PAID 

St. Louis, Missouri 

Permit No. 8 

______________________ 

 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is July 26,  2016 for the issue to be published on August 2, 2016.  All articles and 

information should be submitted to the Parish Office (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org or mshipp@emmanuelepiscopal.org) by 

email, if possible. Thank You. 

Child care is available in the nursery (near the Big Bend entrance) from 9:45 a.m. until after the 10:00 a.m. service.  
Sunday Service Schedule: 8:00a.m., 10:00 a.m. & 5:30 p. m.   

Propers 13 C July 31— Eleventh Sunday After 
Pentecost 
Ecclesiastes 1:2, 12-14; 2:18-23 

Psalm 49:1-11 

Colossians 3:1-11 

Luke 12:13-21  

Propers 10C July 10— Eighth Sunday After 
Pentecost 
Deuteronomy 30:9-14 

Psalm 25:1-9 

Colossians 1:1-14 

Propers 11C July 17— Ninth Sunday After 
Pentecost 
Genesis 18:1-10a 

Psalm 15  

Colossians 1:15-28 

Luke 10:38-42  

Propers 12C July 24— Tenth Sunday After 
Pentecost 
Genesis 18:20-32 

Psalm 138 

Colossians 2:6-15, (16-19) 

Luke 11:1-13  


